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MORTGAGEE LETTER 2003-04

TO:  ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

ATTENTION:  SINGLE FAMILY SERVICING MANAGERS
SUBJECT:  SOLDIERS’ AND SAILORS’ CIVIL RELIEF ACT

The purpose of this Mortgagee Letter is to remind lenders of the importance of complying with the requirements of the Soldiers’ and Sailors’ Civil Relief Act of 1940 (SSCRA) in the servicing of FHA loans.

The SSCRA provides relief for persons in military service, defined in Section 511 of the 1940 Act as all members of the Army, Navy, Marine Corps, Air Force and Coast Guard as well as Public Health Officers detailed for duty with either the Army or Navy.  Section 511, as amended by Public Law 107-330, Section 305, also now includes certain members of the National Guard on active duty. 

Section 526 of the 1940 Act requires that all debt incurred by a member of the military service prior to entry into active duty, shall be charged a maximum interest rate of six percent for the period of active military service.  Section 532 also provides protections during foreclosure when a person in the military service enters into a contract obligation before that person’s entry into the service.

In addition to the SSCRA, the Department’s regulations at 24 CFR 203.345, 203.346 and 203.610 also provide relief provisions for persons in the military service such as postponement of principal payments and protection during foreclosure actions.  Mortgagee Letter 2001-22, which superseded Mortgagee Letter 91-6, provides lenders with additional Departmental guidance.

Besides providing relief for military personnel under the above mentioned HUD regulations, and under the SSCRA, lenders must also consider all applicable loss mitigation options for active duty military persons to include special forbearance, loan modification, partial claim, pre-foreclosure sale and deed-in-lieu of foreclosure.

For a limited period of time, to provide needed assistance for military personnel called    to active duty, pre-recorded messages regarding the SSCRA will be maintained on National Servicing Center’s (NSC) toll-free number 1 (888) 297-8685.  These messages offer specific FHA program information and guidance.  Information regarding the SSCRA is also available on HUD’s website at http://www.hud.gov/offices/hsg/sfh/owning.cfm.  Lenders should also refer military personnel to the Department of Defense for guidance and assistance in maintaining homeownership.

If you have any questions concerning this Mortgagee Letter, please contact the National Servicing Center in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, on its toll-free number at (888) 297-8685. 
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